
both teams started well. 

Thanks to Catherine Elliot 

and Natasha Donohue for 

coaching these teams. 

Finally, it is NAPLAN 

testing for students in 

Year 3 & 5 next week. 

NAPLAN results are 

helpful for teachers and 

school administrators to 

assess long-term trends in 

terms of literacy and 

numeracy programs in 

schools. It is important 

for children and parents 

to remember it is a ‘snap 

shot’ of how a student 

performs on that day in 

that year. We understand 

many things influence a 

child’s performance in 

one-off tests, and we 

encourage families to 

treat this week as any 

other week and for 

children to try their best 

and be on time. If you 

have any queries or 

concerns regarding 

NAPLAN, please do not 

hesitate to speak to your 

class teacher or one of 

the Admin team.  

We look forward to 

another great term this 

Semester.  

Jason Shapcott  

Principal 

Welcome back everyone 

to Term 2 for 2016.  

It is already a bit chilly in 

the morning and I know 

parents are looking in 

cupboards to find 

windcheaters and jackets 

for children already. 

Please remember only 

Caralee uniform 

windcheaters and jackets 

are permitted.  

Similarly with our hats, it 

is fantastic to see so many 

of our children in sun 

smart hats to start the 

term. We have been able 

to cater for children 

whose  parents are yet to 

buy a compliant hat with 

loan items but soon it will 

be ‘no hat no play’ once 

loan stocks are depleted. 

Our School Council will 

meet again this term to 

implement more 

engagement strategies to 

include parents and the 

community more in our 

strategic planning for 

Caralee. School 

Chairperson, Karen 

Ramsay, and I have been 

attending training to help 

position the school to be 

assessed for Independent 

Public School Status in 

August. The training has 

been very worthwhile and 

the school will benefit 

whether we meet the 

criteria for IPS now or in 

the future.   

We have only been back a 

week and our Girls Soccer 

Team have won the district 

competition. They are now 

in the State Finals to be 

held later in the term. A 

big thanks to Mr Sam 

Atkins and Ms Aleisha 

Cotton for their hard 

work with training the 

girls.  

Term 2 is traditionally a 

busy term for sport with 

our football (girls & boys) 

and soccer teams 

attempting to go ‘back to 

back’ champions for 2016 

after great success last 

year.  The great thing 

about our teams is our 

Year 6 students are always 

included regardless of 

ability.  

In this spirit of 

participation, we have 

always performed our best 

and had success. Our 

weekend netball teams 

have started at Fremantle 

Netball Association on 

Saturday mornings and 

Principal 
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 

 10th to 12th May,  

NAPLAN (Yrs 3 & 5)  

 Mon, 16th May      

School Photos  

 Fri, 20th May    

School Photos   

 Wed, 18th May    

Assembly C3  

 Wed, 25th May      

Family Picnic 

 Thu, 26th May       

Choir SingFest  

Inside this issue: 

Uniform Standards 

School Council 

Winter Sports 

NAPLAN 

 

Next Caralee P&C Meeting 

We welcome your support, 7pm    

June 14th in the Staffroom 

REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there are no duty staff rostered. 
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Please Support our School Fundraiser 

R ECEI VE  N EW SLET T ER S  V I A  E MA I L  :  S UBS CR I BE  N OW  

 

In the Spotlight 

 

 

  

Why is a photographer from the Melville Times taking 

photos today of a Caralee student?   

Look out for more information in editions to come! 

A FANTASTIC start to the season with 

a 17-2 win by the Caralee Cats 1, and a 

1-all draw by Caralee Cats 2 on the 

weekend.  Go the CATS! 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
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Drama 

The lower school students have been experimenting with facial expressions to show emotion. One of the warm-ups we have 
used to explore these facial expressions is a game called ‘Led By the Nose’. Students must pretend that someone is pulling a 
string that is attached to their nose, knees, toes, elbows and so on. This game led to some hilarious expressions and a lot of 
laughs were had. In the upper school, students are starting a unit on ‘mime’, the purpose of this is to focus their attention     
towards the body language they use to show the emotions within a scene. 

Music  

The kids at Caralee will be starting off the term with a new rhythm. The upper school students will be learning all about tika-ti & 
ti-tika, the middle school students will be adding tah-ah to their repertoire of rhythms and the lower school students will be revis-
ing the rhythms ta, ti-ti and za. The students have especially enjoyed competing against each other in ‘Rhythm Wars’ .In this 
game, students aim to be the first team to correctly press their buzzer and notate a 4 to 8 beat rhythm using pop sticks 

Choir 

Well done to the choir for their excellent performance at the ANZAC service in the last week of Term 1. I was so proud to see 
you all bravely singing in front of the crowd. We have now started preparing for the SingFest excursion in Week 5 where the 
children will get the opportunity to perform with a number of other choirs from around the community . 

Miss Rhiannan Longley, Music Specialist 

From the Deputy’s Desk 

On the last Friday of term, CCS and 
the FLDC celebrated the end of term 
with the traditional Rewards Day 
performance from the Silver Threads 
Brass Band.   

The group comprised of over 30 mu-
sicians with all sorts of weird and 
wonderful instruments.  They were 
very entertaining and the kids had a 
great time. 

Mr Daniel Mort, Deputy Principal 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
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